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S'QUILT (News and Views)  

SARNIA QUILTERS' GUILD – promoting the art of quilting  

Held at Redeemer Christian Reformed Church, 5834 Blackwell Sideroad (off London Line)  

www.sarniaquiltersguild.org               March 2016    

April 4 

Library opens at 6:00                                               
Meeting begins at 7:00                                               

Take it or Leave it Table   (before and after 
the meeting)                                       

50/50 Draw                                                                                     

Fat Quarter Draw – Diamond                       
(yellow, blue or pink) 

 

Program -  David Taylor, Steamboat Springs,
 Colorado 

Show and Tell 

Refreshments – 10 minutes after the meeting 
 in the fellowship hall 

 

Those bringing snacks tonight are those with 

last names beginning with  ‘A’ through those 

with last names beginning with ‘Cau’ 

Coming Up 

Sat., April 16th—Quillow class with Wanda Philbin 

March 7 

Library opens at 6:00                                               
Meeting begins at 7:15                                            

(due to vendors before the meeting) 

50/50 Draw                                                                                     

Fat Quarter Draw – Aquamarine (blue) 

 

Program -  Shirley from the Marsh Store, “Her 
 Journey” 

Show and Tell 

Refreshments – 10 minutes after the meeting 
 in the fellowship hall 

 

Those bringing snacks tonight are those with 

last names beginning with  ‘Sp’ through 

those with last names beginning with ‘Z’ 

Coming Up 

Sat., March 19th -  International Quilt Day—at 
 the Legion on Front Street—Cost $20 

      Please Check 

 

 

 

Above to see if it’s your turn to bring 

snacks for March or April. 

Doors open for classes at 8:30. Classes run from 

9:00 - 4:00. Please have your machine set up and 

your supplies (including a long, surge protected 

extension cord) ready to begin class at 9:00. Classes 

will be held at Canon Davis Church, located at the 

corner of Russell and Maxwell Streets. 
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Snippets from the P and VP 
 
Well, we are heading into March which 
means we are that much closer to Spring. 
Just a few reminders. We will be voting at 
the March meeting to accept the changes to 
the Policies and Procedures and Bylaws as 
presented at the February meeting. For 
those who were not at the meeting, you can 
find the suggested revisions on the guild 
website. Most of the changes are due to the 
elimination of the afternoon meeting. Other 
changes were made from suggestions      
received at February meeting. There is new 
pricing information for the bus trip. The fly-
er is posted on the website and hard copies 
will be available at the meeting.  We need 
46 people to run the trip and so far we have 
10 signed up.  Hope to see you at the      
National Quilt Day. It is always a fun day!   
 
An Irish Blessing – May your troubles 
be less and your blessings be more. 
And nothing but happiness come 
through your door. 

 

S a n d r a  C o l l i n  a n d            
Leigh Hathaway 

Minutes of Sarnia Quilters' Guild 

meeting, February 1, 2016 

Tonight's meeting was chaired by vice-president 

Leigh Hathaway who opened the meeting by           

welcoming four new members, Rhoda Barnes, Jan 

Lancaster, Sarah VanDerPaelt and Brandy Robinson. 

She also introduced 3 visitors, Mavis Hopkins, 

Marleen Marchbank and Sarah Conrad. 

Leigh read a thank you card from St. Joseph's Hospice 

for the placemats made by guild members and donat-

ed at Christmas time. 

Pat Preudhomme informed us 

that, once again, we will have a 

'Take It Or Leave It' table at our 

April guild meeting.  Bring any-

thing sewing related to be given/

exchanged at no charge before and after the meeting. 

This has previously been a very popular event and will 

give everyone a chance to do some spring cleaning. 

Janet Dudek reminded everyone of the Newbie Chal-

lenge deadline in March. She explained how to pack-

age your entry for judging. 

International Quilt Day, will be March 19th at the   

Sarnia Legion from 9:00 am to 6:00 pm for a fee of 

$20.00 with lunch included. Coffee and snacks will be 

available throughout the morning.  Work on your 

own project or quilt one of our comfort quilts.  There 

will be some quick quilting demos throughout the day 

as well as door prizes.  A grand prize of a Janome 

sewing machine donated by Al's Vacuum and Sewing 

Centre will be drawn.  Sign-ups will be after tonight's 

meeting as well as after the March meeting.  Carol 

Cote, Kelly McGee-Bunda and Diana Fisher will be in 

charge of the fun. 

Leigh Hathaway is arranging an overnight bus trip to 

the Canada Quilt Show in Toronto on June 16th to 

17th.  Prices will vary according to hotel room         

occupancy.  Leigh is  planning to send members an e-

mail with the particulars. 

The executive has reviewed the 'Policies and           

Procedures' of the guild.  This usually is done every 

 

The March executive meeting (for 

the  April guild meeting) will be 

held Monday, March 21st at 7:00 

pm.  Location to be announced. 
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three years.  Leigh presented the necessary changes by 

way of the overhead.  Further necessary changes were 

discovered by membership during this evening's review 

and these will also be amended.  Leigh will present the 

updated documents at the March guild meeting for a 

vote of acceptance. 

50/50 draw winner was Cheryl MacDonald. 

Fat quarter winners were Kendra Goodhand, Colleen 
Marks, Barbara McNeil, Nora Boyd, Jane VanWynen, 
Edna Phillips and Gladis Hayward. 

Program 

Our birthday winners drawn by Willie Kole, were          

Johanne Fillion and Loraine Shaw. 

Donna Bedard's trivia winner for the January              
questionnaire was Dawna-Joy Lapeare. Secret pals are 
planning to meet for desert at Olive's Restaurant on  
February 9th. Louise Davidson's 'Stack and Whack'  
workshop will take place at  Canon Davis Church on Feb-
ruary 20th. Some very nice results of Kelly McGee-
Bunda's 'Friendship Quilt' workshop were shown by 
some of the participants. The 'Colours' workshop with 
Nancy Proctor on May 2nd has filled up so she has 
agreed to do another one on May 28th.  Anyone on the 
cancellation list will have priority to sign up. Our March 
speaker will be Shirley from the Marsh Store in           
Coldstream.  She will be one of our vendors that       
evening. 

This evening's presenter was Laurie Johnson from the 
Sticharie Quilt Shop in Wyoming. She was at one time 
employed at Fabricland and learned about sewing there.  
The subject of her presentation was tools and books 
along with a little of her personal history.  She discussed 
some of her favourite tools and rulers but stressed that 
the best 'tools' are your fellow quilters as they have a 
wealth of experience which they are usually happy to 
share. 

     

 

 

 

 

 

Show and Tell fat quarter winners were Anita Proulx, 

Corina Bennett, Gladis Hayward, Pat Preudhomme, 

Nancy Pasquan and Freda Porter. 

Minutes by Alice King, secretary 

 

SPOOLS 

Thank you to all who donated empty spools. Due to your 

generosity, we now have enough for the project. 

 

Thanks, Olive  Martin 

²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ {ǇǊƛƴƎΗ 
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ǿŜ ƘŀŘ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǇƛŜŎƛƴƎ ǘƻǇǎΗ  ²Ŝ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘƭȅ ƘŀǾŜ 

ом ¢ht{ ǘƘŀǘ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ǉǳƛƭǘŜŘΗ  ¢ƘŜǎŜ ǘƻǇǎ ŀǊŜ ǊŜŀŘȅ 

ǘƻ Ǝƻ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǇŀƛǊŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ōŀǩƴƎΣ ōŀŎƪƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ 

ōƛƴŘƛƴƎΣ ǎƻ ǘƘŜǎŜ b9² YL¢{ ŀǊŜ ǊŜŀŘȅ ǘƻ ƎƻΗ  5ǊƻǇ ōȅ 

ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳŦƻǊǘ ǉǳƛƭǘ ǘŀōƭŜΣ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ƻǊ 

ŀƊŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƳŜŜǝƴƎΣ ŀƴŘ ǇƛŎƪ ǳǇ ŀ ƪƛǘ 

ŦƻǊ v¦L[¢LbDΦ  ²Ŝ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ŀƭƭ ǎƪƛƭƭ 

ƭŜǾŜƭǎ ŀƴŘ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ǇǊŀŎǝŎŜ 

ȅƻǳǊ ǉǳƛƭǝƴƎ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ƻƴ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ 

ƪƛǘǎΦ  ̧ ƻǳ Ƴŀȅ ŀƭǎƻ ŘǊƻǇ ƻũ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜŘ ǘƻǇ όƛŦ ȅƻǳ 

ŘƻƴΩǘ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ǉǳƛƭǘ ƛǘύΣ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜŘ ǉǳƛƭǘΣ ƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ 

ǊŜŀŘȅ ǘƻ ōƛƴŘ ǉǳƛƭǘ όŦƻǊ ǘƘƻǎŜ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƘƻ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ 

ōƛƴŘύΦ   [ŜǘΩǎ ǎŜŜ Ƙƻǿ Ƴŀƴȅ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ƎŜǘ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜŘ ōȅ 

ǘƘŜ WǳƴŜ ƳŜŜǝƴƎΣ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ 

ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ƎǳƛƭŘ ȅŜŀǊΦ  ²Ŝ ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ ну ŀǘ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ǎƻ 

ƭŜǘΩǎ ǿƻǊƪ ƘŀǊŘ ŀƴŘ ōŜŀǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƻǘŀƭΗΗ  ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ       

ŜƴǘŜǊƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ƴŀƳŜ ƛƴ ŀ ŘǊŀǿ ŦƻǊ ŜŀŎƘ ǎǘŜǇ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ 

ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ ƻƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƻƳŦƻǊǘ ǉǳƛƭǘ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘ ŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ       

ŀƴƴƻǳƴŎŜ ƻǳǊ ŘǊŀǿ ǿƛƴƴŜǊǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ WǳƴŜ ƳŜŜǝƴƎΦ  LŦ 

ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƪƛǘ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ǳƴŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŬƴƛǎƘΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ 

ŘǊƻǇ ƛǘ ƻũ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ /ƻƳŦƻǊǘ vǳƛƭǘ ǘŀōƭŜΦ     ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳΦ 

IŜƴǊƛ {ŀǳŎƛŜǊ ŀƴŘ 5ƻƴƴŀ aƻƻǊŜ 
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HELP WANTED 

COME!       BROWSE!      BORROW!     RETURN! 
 
We are so happy to see more members browsing and 
borrowing books recently. Keep coming and bring 
others with you. We enjoy being busy helping you. 
 
Some new books will be on display this month. 
COME!  BROWSE! Be inspired and BORROW from 
your library. 
 
Some books have been out on loan since last fall. We 
would appreciate it if you can RETURN them at the 
March meeting so that others can use them. 
 
Assistants in March will be Nancy Pasquan, Loraine 
Shaw, and Marlene Wyville. 
  
Dawna Joy      

With spring soon arriving and car trips being planned, 

hereΩs something we should all consider.  Sewing in the car 

as we travelΧΧΧΧΧΦΦjust think what we could accomplish! 

June Banquet 
If anyone is interested in being on a banquet 

committee to help with decorations, table fa-

vours and set up, please see Leigh Hathaway 

before or after the meeting. Leigh can also be 

contacted at lhathaway264@gmail.com 

Program Committee 
Just a reminder that we need people for the 

program   committee for September. For more 

information on what this committee entails, 

please see Janet Dudek. 

If youΩre looking for a small, fun, spring pattern, 

take a look at this monthΩs άApril Itty Bittyέ from 

Connecting ThreadsΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΧΦ 

http://blog.connectingthreads.com/april-itty-

bitty/?

utm_source=media&utm_medium=some&utm_ca

mpaign=FCBKPost 

 

Please remember our Take It or Leave It table 
before and after the meeting next month.           
Anything sewing related such as fabric, notions,       
knitting needles or crochet hooks, patterns,     
magazines, books, cross stitch supplies, and sewing       
notions can be brought and placed on the table in 
the foyer.  Looking through your sewing supplies 
can be a great start to spring cleaning!!  And      
remember…….. everything on the table is free!  If 
you see something that you like, just take it and 
enjoy it!  We feel that this is a good way to get 
sewing related items into the hands of people who 
will make good use of them.  

)b ukq gjks kb ]j ehhjaoo kn ] `a]pd ej pda   

b]iehu kb okiakja ej pda cqeh`¼ lha]oa l]oo 

pd]p  ejbkni]pekj kj pk   !he_a +ejc ]p îêò-îíë-

òïêï kn ai]eh ]p ¿¿¿¿   ]he_agajgejcße_hkq`¿_ki  

mailto:lhathaway264@gmail.com
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                                     THE SARNIA QUILTERSõ GUILD                                           

     In celebration of INTERNATIONAL QUILT DAY 

             Presents 

        NATIONAL QUILTING ALL DAY in SARNIA !!      

                     Saturday, March 19th, 2016   

   

                Royal Canadian Legion              
                                     286 Front St. N.                                                              
            9 amð6 pm  

 

                        DOOR PRIZES ALL DAY and a GRAND PRIZE of a   

                                        Janome Gem Gold sewing machineé..donated by                                              

                      Alõs Vacuum and Sewing Centre 

 

    Choose the project you would like to work on for the day:                                                                          

      * Work  on your own projects                                                                                               

          * Comfort Quiltsñtops to quilt, plus batting and back will be available                                                         

          * Other Charity Projectsñpillowcases, preemie blankets, maternity tote bags, cancer hats                                                          

          * Small Projectsñ we will supply patterns for a variety of small projects 

 

                            CoffeeñTeañMuffins/Cookies will be served in the morning                                        

                                   Snacks available                                                                                         

      LUNCH will be catered 

 

                  Cost is $20.00ñpayable at sign up at March meeting 

                               Last day to sign up is Wednesday, March 13, 2016 

SUPPLY LIST 

WINE TOTE 

.25 m  x WOF outer fabric 

.25 m x WOF lining fabric 

.25 m x WOF batting 

(2) 1 9/16ò grommets 

 BARGELLO PLACEMATS  

(3) 2ò strips of ten colours WOF 

1 m backing fabric, cut into four 16ò x 20ò rectangles 

(4) 16ò x 20ò rectangles of  batting 

(7) 2 ¼ " strips of binding 

SELF BINDING BABY BLANKET 

40ò square backing/border fabric                                                                       

30ò square main fabric                                                                                 

4 m jumbo ric rac (optional) 

 

JELLY ROLL QUILT VARIATIONS                                              

jellyroll of 2 İò strips 

.5  OR 1 metre of  contrast fabric, depending  on chosen design 

QUILTED TOTE BAG 

7/8 yd quilted fabric                                                                                                   

3 yd webbing,  İò wide                                                                                        

1/3 yd binding                                                                                      

scraps for the pockets                                                                                

batting 
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           David Taylor   

 

 

"My obsession with fabric began at an early age: salvaging scraps from my     
mother's sewing-area trash bin. By the time I was twelve years old, I was          
unstoppable on her 1967 Sears Kenmore sewing machine, creating costumes, 
clothing and crafty things. It wasn't until I landed a part-time job at a major    
fabric store and met Madeleine (Drake) Vail, that I realized there were others in 
the world who were as addicted to fondling fabric as I was. 

In 1999, more than a decade into our friendship, Madeleine and I collaborated on 
a fundraiser for the "Strings in the Mountains" Music Festival. Our challenge was 
to create a queen-sized art quilt for the Festival's annual poster design. The quilt 
would also serve as a major 'silent auction' item. No pressure. We both now quilt 
as a way of life. 

I 'semi-retired' from my career as a computer graphic artist in July 2009. Since 
that time, I have enjoyed teaching my appliqu® and quilting techniques through-
out the world. I have logged more than 300,000 actual flight miles (Twelve times 
the circumference of Planet Earth), journeying to 47 of our united States, five 
countries, three continents, and 1,000 quilt shops (well, maybe not a thousand - 
but close). 

I hope to see you in a workshop soon." 

 
DAVID TAYLOR was born in Peterborough, New Hampshire, and currently resides 
in Steamboat Springs, Colorado. He has been the recipient of the Fairfield Master 
Award for Contemporary Quilting from the International Quilt Association (2006, 
2014), the Brother Wall Machine Workmanship Award from the American Quilters 
Society (2008), and a two-time Best of Show winner at the IQA's Spring Festival in 
Chicago (2007, 2008), among others. His art quilts hang in numerous private     
collections worldwide. 

 

April Meeting  

Visitors are welcome for the fee of $10.00 .  

Car pooling might be wise .                

If you have friends in nearby guilds please invite them . 
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CHRISTMAS IN JUNE………... 

At our Christmas meeting, those who are interested, 
participate in an 8 1/2” (unfinished) Christmas block   
exchange.  Many people save these squares with the 
idea of making a Christmas quilt one day.  
Recently a request has been made to have 
this exchange twice a year to accumulate 
the blocks a little faster.  With this in mind  
we will be having another Christmas block       
exchange at our June meeting.  So, get busy, ladies and 
gentleman, pull out your Christmas patterns and get 
sewing on your block.  How fun to participate in this 
exchange without the pressure of other Christmas      
sewing! 

Three reminders…. 

—Each participant will be limited to no more than three 
blocks to exchange 

—When making your block remember that there will be 
a 1/4” seam when sewing these blocks together.                  
Therefore, when doing applique or piecing don’t run 
your design or your points right to the edge of the block, 
leave 1/4” for the seams 

—Sign your block, please 

TRIVIA 

Trivia questions for March: 

1. Name a common size for rotary cutters. (in               
 millimeters)  
2. Which batting "breathes " better, cotton or        
 polyester? 
3. Name three major fabric producers. 

 

Answers for the February Trivia: 

1. What is the acronym for the American Quilter's               
Society?       AQS          
2. When you iron your pieced blocks, on which side 
should you iron, the right side or the wrong side? 
The wrong side, and it is always better to 
"press than iron" as ironing may cause the  
fabric to distort. 

3. What is the best reason for quilting? 
Whatever reason motivates you to quilt. 

 

Every month a Trivia box is set up on the table 

just as you go into the sanctuary. Please look at 

the trivia questions for this month (above), write 

your answers on a slip of paper, 

sign it (so we know whom to credit), 

then drop it in the box. Each month 

we'll have one winner, then at the 

end of the year the person with the 

most correct answers wins a prize!  

Donna Bedard, Program 

Vendors this evening are 

Sew Creative from Mt. Brydges 
 Kalidscope from Exeter 

 

 

—Please rememberΧΧΦno drinks, except water, in our meeting 

room 

—Please do not wear fragrances as some of our members are 

allergic to them 

—Please park as far from the door as you are able  so those 

needing to park closer for health reasons will find a parking 

space and program people and the speaker can bring in their 

supplies 

March Helpers 

Membership— Bonnie Wilkinson and Joan 
 Maguire 

50/50— Mary Thompson and Mary Steadman 

Fat Quarters— Ingrid Mctavish 

Show and Tell —     

Sign-In—  Jan Matthews and Cheryl McDonald                                              
Set-Up—  Pat Cooper and anyone else who is 
 available                                                            
Take-Down—  Bernadette Grift and Lynne White 

Kitchen —                                                                       
Set-Up—  Lorraine Scully and Bonita Willock             
Clean-Up— Christine Golub and Cathy Davis 
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From Program 
 
SUGGESTIONS FOR NEXT YEAR’S           
PROGRAM 
 
If you have suggestions for  program next 
year (speakers, teachers or    
anyone willing to do a trunk 
show), please feel free to send 
or email to Donna Bedard,   
(donnambedard@gmail.com) 
so that early plans can be 
made. We are in need of 
speakers or people willing to do a trunk 
show. 

Quilting Services  

 

ïHenrietta Saucier ï Sarnia   -                                      
longarm quilting  519-332-2656                  
rsaucier15@cogeco.ca  

ðCarol Cote  -     Sarnia     -                                         
longarm quilting                         519-869-8515 
carolcotequilts.ca 

ðKelly McGee-Bunda ð Corunna   -                
longarm quilting     -     519-862-4102   
rippedonscotch@hotmail.com 

 

Please call or email for services and rates. You 
must be a paid member to have your name 
listed here. To add your name to this list you 
must email your  information to               
lyndouggriffin@gmail.com  

From Programéééé 

Louise Davidson put on great Stack & 
Whack class on February 20th . There 
were 18 ladies that showed up to do 
her class. Hopefully we will get to see 
some of these quilts at the March 
meeting if not at a later date. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Secret Pals had a Valentine Dessert 
Party at Olive's in Sarnia on February 
9th. Due to the bad weather there 
were only 7 that made it out. They had 
a really relaxed and enjoyable time 
while enjoying some very "yummy"   
desserts. 
 

 
 

 

 

 

Laleham Willows Quilting Retreats 

      and Long Arm Services 

Offers quilting retreats in 
South Western Ontario 

Join our frequent quilterõs 
club 

www.lalehamwillows.com 

Phone:  519-400-7354 

Brigtte@lalehamwillows.com 

Monica@lalehamwillows.com 
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